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This meeting took place remotely and could be viewed on the City of Waltham’s YouTube Channel live.
Councillor McLaughlin Called the meeting to order at 9:05 pm.

Attendance

Present:

John J. McLaughlin

George A. Darcy III


Caren Dunn         

Cathyann Harris

Randy J. LeBlanc

Absent: none

Councillor Darcy moved to accept the minutes from 4/22/2020. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 
Minor Modification to Special Permit No. 31913 – 470, 486 and 504 Totten Pond Road, now known as 480, 494 and 500 Totten Pond Road.
Councillor Darcy asked Attorney McCourt about the design changes and the use of the space. Councillor LaFauci asked questions about access to the site. Councillor LeBlanc asked about the design of the pergola. Attorney Ward, Attorney McCourt and Keir Evans provided information about the pergola. Councillor LeBlanc moved approval. 
Roll call:

George A. Darcy III

Yes
Caren Dunn    


Yes     

Cathyann Harris

Yes
Randy J. LeBlanc

Yes
John J. McLaughlin

Yes
The matter was forwarded to the full Council with a recommendation for approval.    

Minor Modification to Special Permit for 1560 Trapelo Road.
Attorney Connors reviewed the reasons for the requested modification which was to install a generator. Councillor LeBlanc asked questions about the generator and any noise that would impact abutters. Attorney Connors reviewed the distance of the site from residential abutters which is 775 feet.  Councillor Darcy asked about conservation restrictions. Councillor Darcy moved approval.
 Roll call:

George A. Darcy III

Yes

Caren Dunn    


Yes     

Cathyann Harris

Yes

Randy J. LeBlanc

Yes

John J. McLaughlin

Yes

The matter was forwarded to the full Council with a recommendation for approval.    

Tabled Matters:

Special Permit 44, 44R & 56 Williams Street and 114 Felton Street for truck storage and truck terminal Vanaria and Sons 
Attorney Francis reviewed the petitioner’s responses to the law department review which were filed on the April 20, 2020. Councillor LeBlanc asked about the I&I calculation.  Councillor Paz spoke in favor of the permit. Councillor LeBlanc Moved approval
Roll call:

George A. Darcy III

Yes

Caren Dunn    


Yes     

Cathyann Harris

Yes

Randy J. LeBlanc

Yes

John J. McLaughlin

Yes

The matter was forwarded to the full Council with a recommendation for approval.    

Special Permit for The Davis Companies at 1017-1019 Main Street and 1025-1075 Main Street for Floor Area Ratio (FAR) of 1.09.  

Attorney Connors reviewed the petitioner’s responses to the Law Department review which were filed on the April 20, 2020 and explained why this is the avenue to modify the site. Councillor LeBlanc asked about the owner ship of the lots. Councillor LeBlanc moved to invite Attorney Azadi in to the next committee meeting to discuss the matter. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 
Chicken Ordinance

Councillor Darcy requested that the clerk provide the zoning ordinance related to chickens to the committee. Councillor Harris spoke about the need to regulate chickens. Councillor LeBlanc spoke in support of an ordinance. Councillor Darcy moved to lay the matter on the table.  
Councillor Leblanc moved to adjourn at 10:12 pm. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 
Respectfully submitted,

Joseph W. Vizard, Assistant City Clerk
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